AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 6th day of July, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman



James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Pat Williams from Meadow Hill led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie asked everyone to remember Councilman
George A. Woolsey, Sr., who passed away on Sunday, June 28, 2015.
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the agenda.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,058,518.97 for vouchers 152761 to 153032.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                   Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. REPORT FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS 
Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
      
-  The past month 2 ½ miles of road has been reclaimed.
-  Approximately 6 miles of seal has been completed.

-  Road work will be completed by the last week of August and should be ready
   to go for the first day of school.

-  The Mill House Road project is done … the guys deserve great praise for a 
   job well done – came out well.  Signs are up and barricades will come down.
   It would be nice to have Allan Gaul take some pictures for the newspaper.
 
Ron Clum, Town Accountant, reported the following:
-  Cash position at June 30, 2015 - $37.4 million in six banks.  Largest deposits are                 

   with Orange County Trust and M&T which have $23.5 and $13.6 million, respectively.  

   Remaining $30,000 with the other banks.
-  Total cash receipts collected for the first six months was approximately $30.5 million. 
-  Total payments out consisted of 3,000 vouchers totaling roughly $15.4 million.
-  Processed $5.7 million worth of payroll.  Started direct deposit in the middle of June 

   and already have roughly forty five employees who have started it.  We processed           

   160 direct deposits for approximately $101,000.00.

             -  Received VDDW audited financial statement which I gave to every Board member.             

                We received good report as in the past and VDDW is scheduled to be at the next  

                Workshop meeting on July 22, 2015 to go over and do their detailed presentation.  

             -  Sent the budget worksheets out to all the department heads and they are to be 

                returned to me by Monday, August 3, 2015.  Still under the tax cap mandate as it                

                was to expire this June 30, of this year.  It is extended to June 30, 2020.
      John Venezia, Assessor, reported the following:
-  The 2015 Assessment Roll for the Town has been finally completed and a certified 

   copy was filed in the Office of the Town Clerk  on July 1, 2015, and will remain open           

   to the public for inspection until August 1, 2015.
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Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, reported the following:
-  Crime is down 30% with all serious crimes being stable due to big retailers being             

    less aggressive with thefts; Arrests are down.
-  There are some Police Officers on long term and injury leaves.

-  The Junior Police Academy started today with about twenty kids and will last for           

    two weeks.  Officer Spampinato will be working with the teenagers. 

-  Three Police Officers will leave at the end of the month for other job opportunities.  
-  Thank you to the Board for the three promotions of Detective.  This will stabilize          

    the Detective units. 

-   Don’t advertise on social media your summer vacation plans.  A Town resident’s 

    home was recently burglarized.  People need to be more careful when going away.

-   Interviews will be conducted on 7/8, 7/10 and 7/14.  Twenty two letters went out                 

    and eleven people have so far responded.   Our Police force will have a rough  

    summer with the manpower issue.
 
Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following:
-  Site inspections made – 319; Certificate of occupancies issued – 66; Zoning   

   complaints – 64; Fire inspections – 169; Fire investigations – 2.  
-  Code Compliance would like to step up the unsafe building inspections which             

   need to be more aggressive.  Supervisor Piaquadio thinks it is a good idea.
           
7.   PRESENTATION: Friends of Seniors
     ​​      Coordinator and Co-Founder Anita Manley presented Friends of Seniors which is                        

             a volunteer organization sponsored by the Town, the Orange County Office for the                 

             Aging and Jewish Family Services of Orange County.  The group provides volunteers 
             who will drive Town residents age 60 and over to doctor appointments and grocery 
             shopping.  Volunteers will also do the grocery shopping for those who are unable                     

             to shop for themselves or will visit for an hour a week to provide companionship.  A               

             two week notice is preferred for ride requests and there is no charge for this service.   

             Our volunteers are trained and screened and donate their time.  Anyone interested                       

             In receiving this service can call 564-8936.  If you are interested, please call 564-8936               

             as volunteers are needed (especially drivers).  Mrs. Manley’s “Serving the Community   

             One Person at a Time” presentation is attached.

Report 2009 to Present – (103 Residents were assisted by 108 Volunteers)
· 82 residents were assisted with transportation to medical appointments, grocery shopping, and important errands by volunteers who provided over 4,600 one way rides.

· Volunteers assisted residents with grocery shopping more than 2,000 times either taking residents to the supermarket or shopping for residents.

· Residents received over 3,000 home visits by volunteers to alleviate resident’s isolation.

· Residents received over 4,500 calls from the volunteers.

· Volunteers provided a total of 14,931 activities.

· Dedicated volunteers donated more than 10,000 hours of their time.

 8.  PRESENTATION: CPI-HR
Vice Presidents Michael Grinnell and Kirsten Tudman, who specialize in Affordable             Care Act consulting made a presentation to the Town Board regarding their service organization offerings of Benefits Consulting and Brokerage Services (CPI-HR).  Some    of what CPI-HR provides is as follows:  
-   Benefits consulting; Strategic analysis; Employee education meetings; Health task 
    force; Claims analysis and auditing; Wellness plans; Payroll/HR solutions; Surveys  

    and market studies; Carrier negotiations/selection and Wellness plans.
      More discussions will be needed on this topic.  The Town Board requested a list of          

      other companies that CPI-HR is working with.
9.   ETHICS BOARD: Appointment of Members
Ethics Board Member William G. Murphy wrote to request reappointment to the Ethics Board.  Mr. Murphy’s appointment is for a five year term which commences when his current   term of July 31, 2015 expires.  The new term will expire on July 31, 2020.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve re-appointing Ethics Board member William G. Murphy.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman                   

       Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Ethics Board Member James L. Eberhart Jr.  wrote to request reappointment                           to the Ethics Board.  Mr. Eberhart’s appointment is for a five year term which              commences when his current term of July 31, 2015 expires.  The new term                      will expire on July 31, 2020.
MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve re-appointing Ethics                       

Board memberJames L. Eberhart, Jr.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman  

Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman                   

       Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     10.   POLICE:
     ​​
             A.  Request to Hire School Crossing Guard  

Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to fill the Meadow Hill School     

Crossing Guard vacancy effective Friday, June 26, 2015 as Cassandra Negri      

has resigned from this position.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve filling the Meadow                   

Hill School Crossing Guard vacancy effective Friday, June 26, 2015.  The Motion               

was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
                   Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
             B.  Request to Perform Interviews for New Police Officers  

Police Chief Michael Clancy requests permission to conduct interviews for Police 

Officer candidates.  The candidates will come from the current Orange County               

Civil Service list.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve conducting interviews              

for Police Officer candidates.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                   Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
             C.  Request to Conduct Interviews for Court Officer Candidates  

Police Chief Michael Clancy requests permission to conduct interviews to fill two              

part time Court Officer vacancies.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve conducting interviews to               

fill two part time Court Officer vacancies.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman   

Presutti.  

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
                   Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
     11.   PLANNING BOARD: Return of Landscape Security
     ​​
             A.  Chili’s  

Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests the return of this landscape bond in the  amount of $30,000.00.  The Chili’s at Palmarone Farms (Newburgh Retail Developers) site was inspected and most landscaping appears healthy.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve releasing the Chili’s landscape bond in the amount of $30,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman 

      Greene.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman  

      Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
             B.  Cosmos  

Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests the return of this landscape bond in                    the amount of $119,205.50.  The Shoppes at Union Square (Cosimo’s) site                    was inspected on Wednesday, June 24, 2015 and the landscape appears                  healthy.  
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve releasing the Cosmos landscape bond in the  amount of $119,205.50.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 

      Ruggiero.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman  

      Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
             C.  Newburgh Toyota  

Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests the return of this landscape bond in the amount of $39,168.50.  The Newburgh Toyota site was inspected on Wednesday, June 24, 2015 and is in acceptable shape.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve releasing the Newburgh Toyota landscape bond in the amount of $39,168.50.  The Motion was seconded        by Councilman Presutti.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman  

      Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
     12.   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Surplus Vehicles
Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance Director Jim LaColla requests approval for the 

following equipment to be declared surplus for the purpose of disposal:
· 1997 Plymouth vin


2P4GP25R7VR338081
· 2001 Ford Pick-up vin

1FTYR15E51TA65574
· 2005 Ford Taurus vin

1FAHP53U95A272208
· 1986 International vin

1HVLPHYN1GHA53189
· 1999 Continental Trailer vin

4X4TSE626XN006082
·  1995 Ford Pick-up vin

1FTCR10A2SUB29239
MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the above surplus vehicles         to be declared surplus for the purpose of disposal.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman                   

       Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     13.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Account Withdrawal
Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use the T-94  account to pay for the following veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary              Hospital in the amount of $1,539.13 and for veterinary services for May and June             totaling $2,124.09 from the following vets.  The total veterinary services being            $3,663.22.

Newburgh Veterinary Hospital



Feline

$865.95




Canine

$673.18




          $1,539.13
Veterinary services for May and June from the following vets:




Newburgh Veterinary Hospital




Feline
          $1,540.48




Canine

$258.86




          $1,799.34
Flannery Animal Hospital




Feline
             $185.00

Stone Cottage Veterinary Hospital




Feline
             $139.75
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve using the T-94 account            

to pay for veterinary services in the amount of $3,663.22.  The Motion was seconded              by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman              

     Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.       
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     14.   ENGINEERING: Award of Contract for Stewart Airport Tank
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to award the Rehabilitation of the  Stewart Airport 1.8 MG Water Storage Tank contract to the lowest bidder which                    was submitted by Amstar of Western New York, Inc. of Cheektowaga, New York                     with the total base bid price of $1,661,000.00.  Mr. Osborne stated that the project   should be completed by the end of October assuming there aren’t many weather         delays.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve awarding the Rehabilitation               of the Stewart Airport 1.8 MG Water Storage Tank contract to Amstar of Western              New York, Inc. with a total base bid price of $1,661,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman              

             Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     15.   DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Hours for Computer Maintenance
Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.36 hours of computer maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  This purchase will be taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account #001-1680-0497.

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to purchase 36.36 hours of computer        

     maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  The   

     Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman                   

       Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
16.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

 -  We are going to miss George Woolsey; a good friend and mentor.  
       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -  George was a man dedicated to the Town and its betterment.  This is a great loss.              

           His heart was always for the Town.
-  At Community Day, an excellent job was done by the Recreation Staff, Rob Petrillo    

   and Todd Depew’s Highway Department.  Congratulations!  

 -  This Sunday (and every 2nd Sunday of each month) Post 1420 from the American 

           Legion will hold a breakfast.
       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:
 
 -   My heart goes out to Marie and the Woolsey family.  
-   Thank you to Robert Barr from Quality Lawns who purchased eight new flags and      

    installed them along Route 52.  They are on display from Memorial Day through         

    Labor Day.

 -   Thank you to Rob Petrillo for a great Community Day.
       Councilman Presutti reported the following:
 
 -   I have known George since I was a young man and I attended school with his kids.  

           George was a mentor to me and the Town has lost a good man.  My condolences             

           go out to his family.
 -  Thank you to the Police Department as well for a great Community Day.
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:
 
 -   George and I became friends.  He would give good advice and saw things others 

            didn’t.   George always stuck up for the taxpayers, firemen etc.  He was a unique         

            individual who will be greatly missed.  He was a true public servant.
 -   The Highway, Recreation and Police Departments all did a superb job for               

     Community Day.   I e-mailed and called the Times Herald Record and asked that               

     this be added to the list of July 4 events in the newspaper, but to no avail.  It is very   

     annoying.
-   If you would like to have fun and earn $200 a day, sign up to be a poll worker.   It is                  

    a great way to meet people.                 

           The class scheduled for August 1, 2015 at Town Hall is all booked up. 
             -   The Town Clerk’s office will be open from 9:00-12:00 on Saturday, August 1st.
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17.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Lew Tittle from Creek Run Road 

Mr. Tittle thanked the Town Board for a great Community Day.  He asked the                       Town Board for help in regard to the high speed traffic on Creek Run Road.               There have been two accidents in the last two-three weeks.  Any recommendations                  or suggestions from the Board would help.  There needs to be a long term solution.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Police have Creek Run Road on the list to             monitor but the drivers need to take responsibility as well.
       Officer Doug Scott from the Town Police Department (Currently President of 

       the P.B.A.)

Mr. Scott thanked the Town Board for promoting three Police Detectives and             

expressed his sympathy for the loss of Mr. Woolsey.   He stated that he has never              

seen the Town Police force stretched so thin and officers leaving to go to other departments.  There is 30,000 people in the Town and it seems that the force is                 quickly becoming a reactive Police Department and becoming a risk to the community.   Chief Michael Clancy and Assistant Chief Bruce Campbell are interviewing but can’t maintain the staffing.  We need to take aggressive action for the public and Police Officer’s safety if the Town could hire a minimum of six Police Officers.
       Pat Williams from Meadow Hill 
       Mrs. Williams stated that some of the fire hydrants in Meadow Hill have bags on them 
       and she would hate to have a fire up there.  Supervisor Piaquadio advised Mrs. Williams                

 that they are currently working on the new water meters.  All fire hydrants will be tested  

 and John Platt is expected to be done very soon.   Mrs. Williams also advised that Bridle  

 Path in Meadow Hill has been chipped and graveled.  Some cars were parked on the 
 road and so now there is an unpaved rectangle where they were parked.   She was  

 wondering if the roads would be completed soon.  Supervisor Piaquadio will check on 
 the status.
      18.   ADJOURNMENT

              MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to adjourn the regular Town Board    

 meeting at 8:11 pm.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                   

 Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



 Meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

BJM – 7/10/15
